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THE TOWER 

St. Lukeôs Lutheran Church    Growing in Grace 
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OUR MISSION 

To worship, learn and grow together in the knowledge of God and His 

Word.  We are then sent into the world to share Godôs love, teach His 

Word, and serve those in need. 
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CHRIST IS RISEN! 

He Is Risen, Indeed! 

Halleluiah! 

VBS IS COMING!!! 

JUNE 24THð28th 

Join us for Roar! Life is Wild, 

God is Good! 

Online registration is going on 

now.  

Visit stlukeschurch.net  

Tell Your Friends! 

If you are looking to volunteer, 

please see Jillian Weiss.  

 

LAST DAY  OF SUNDAY 

SCHOOL IS MAY 19TH! 

Have a great summer, kids! Canôt 

wait to see you all after summer 

break and hear all about the fun 

you had on break! 
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Dear friends in Christ, 

 

 Alleluia, Christ is risen!   

 I want to begin with a big ñTHANK YOU!ò  First a personal thank you for all your gifts of 

love and support as I missed my dad on his birthday and this first Easter without him here.  Second, 

thank you to everyone who helped make our Easter celebration of Christôs victory over the grave 

such a worshipful experience!  There are too many people to name individually but please know 

you are ALL deeply appreciated.  From our amazing musicians ï organists, choir & bell choirs & 

directors, ensembles, worship assistants, and those who were behind the scenes, helping plan,           

set-up, tear down, run our technology, and generally keep us going.  The body of Christ is at itôs 

best when we all use our specific gifts to give glory to God.  I want to say a special thank you to 

Erin Beard for working so hard alongside me to get materials ready and out for the season.  Then, I 

want to thank you, the entire body of Christ here at St. Lukeôs, for your amazing support this                  

season.  Your willingness to be flexible, to try new things, and on a personal level, the kindness and 

Christian love you showed me, all meant so much to me.  With your openness, we tried some new 

styles of worship this season, we heard new music, and we celebrated with great joy.  I am filled 

with appreciation for the opportunity to serve alongside you! 

 There is an update from the call committee in this issue of the Tower but I wanted to share 

my thoughts as I work alongside your elected leaders.  Your prayerful nominations and election of 

this team truly shows how the Spirit is moving.  The call committee that has been in place deserves 

thanks for all the hard work they have been putting into leading our congregation into Godôs                

preferred future for St. Lukeôs through diligent study, prayer, conversation, and meeting.  It was a 

blessing to meet with them and the assistant to the bishop to receive the first slate of names of                

candidates for us to interview and see if we are being called to ministry together.  This part of the 

process does require a lot of confidentiality on the call committeeôs part.  The reason behind this is 

NOT to be ñsecretiveò but to protect the candidates and any community they may currently be  

serving.  Please know that as we have more information that we are at liberty to share we will do so 

with all due diligence.  Trust that the Holy Spirit is at work leading us to our next partner in the 

Gospel and continue to hold our call committee, synod, and candidates in your prayers.   

 In other news, our stewardship program will look a little different this year.  We will be 

having three sets of three temple talks during the remainder of the year that cover the topics:             

talents, time and treasure.  During our treasure and time sessions we will have time & talents forms 

available and I ask that you would carefully and prayerfully review them and find where your God 

given talents can become a gift to back to God.  In the fall when we have our series on treasure we 

will ask for you to prayerfully consider what you will give in the next year.  You are uniquely               

gifted by God to serve.  Without you and your gifts we are a little less than whole.  Please take the 

time to consider how God is calling you to serve. 
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Finally, as we continue to live into our callings to serve God and share the Good News in this  

community I ask that you continue to be your amazing selves.  The same grace and flexibility you 

showed during Lent and Easter will be treasured as we continue in service to God together.  This 

means we may try new and different things so that we can bring the most people to know the love 

of our God.  Just as we provide hearing assistance devices and large print bulletins to help facilitate 

the worship of the people who need those, we will be offering the prayground as a way to help                

facilitate the worship and learning of our youngest members of this awesome and unique body.  In 

order to continue to try and reach people unfamiliar with the Gospel message we will offer alter-

nate worship opportunities such as our monthly dinner church and weekly morning prayer services 

in the Burke Memorial Garden (weather permitting).  During the summer months when many of 

our members travel and are absent from us, we will be having only two services instead of our 

three.  This was decided by council at our April meeting. A lot of prayerful discussion went into 

this and we want our 11:15 attendees to be assured that this is only for the summer and after Labor 

day we will resume our third service.  I know that changes and different approaches can be stressful 

but please be assured that each one is being prayerfully considered and decided upon.   

 Again, let me extend my deepest and humblest thanks to each of you for your love, prayers, 

flexibility, and joy in our lives together.  You are dear to me and I give thanks for the opportunity 

to be here with you in this time and in this place to the glory of God.  Christ is risen!  Alleluia!   

         

           Godôs blessings! 
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SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE   

Council has decided to once again go to our summer 

worship schedule which will be 8:30 am traditional and 

10:00 GiG from Sunday, May 26 ï Sunday, September 

1.  Our 11:15 service will resume on Sunday,                         

September 8.   

CALL COMMITTEE UPDATE   

The call committee met with Pastor Lauren Kirsch-

Carr, the assistant to the bishop for mobility, on 

Wednesday, May 1.  She presented the team with 

four candidates and the call committee is in the                

process of setting up first interviews.  Confidentiality 

for the candidates is important during these first steps 

of the call process.  The call committee will continue 

to keep the congregation updated as the process              

unfolds.  As a reminder, the members of the call 

committee are:  chairperson: Griff Crammond;  

members: Leah Hafemeister, Gloria Heigel, Jackie 

Mayo, Julie Sanderson, Cathy Thomas and Lynn 

Warren.  Council president Andy Nieman and Pastor 

Robyn are ex-officio members. Please feel free to 

speak with any member of the team with any                

questions you may have. 

STREAMING MINISTRY   

We are beginning to stream worship services live on 

the internet.  Right now, we are starting with GIG.  If 

anyone from our traditional services would like to 

learn how to set it up please speak with Pastor Robyn 

or Brian Joesten.  It is not difficult at all to learn. 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 

FROM SUNDAY SCHOOL  

SUPERINTENDENT  

 Abby Holmblad has decided to step down after 

7+ years of serving as our Sunday School Superin-

tendent.  We are looking for someone to shadow 

her for the rest of this school year who can then 

take over next fall.   

 

SUMMER BREAK FOR SUNDAY SCHOOL  

Sunday school will be on break for the summer.  

We will resume on Sunday, September 8. 

 

NEW FORMAT NEXT YEAR  

Our Sunday school will have a new 

fresh look and materials come our Fall kick off.  If 

youôd like to know more or participate, please 

speak with Pastor Robyn! 

BIBLE STUDY & FAITH GROWTH                              

OPPORTUNITIES 

 

LUTHER HAUS BIBLE STUDY 

Every second and fourth Wednesday of each month 

Pastor Robyn leads a Bible study at Luther Haus on 

Smith Rd at 10:00 am.  This is open to all, you do 

not have to be a resident of Luther Haus. On the 

fourth Wednesday we share in communion                        

following our study.  We are studying the book of 

the prophet Isaiah.  We hope you will join us!  

 

TOUR OF THE BIBLE  has resumed.  We meet 

Thursdays at 6:30 p.m. in the sanctuary.  We will 

continue during the summer. 

DINNER CHURCH 

Due to the extremely positive response to our Len-

ten dinner church services we are continuing them 

once a month on the first Tuesday.  Our first one 

will be on Tuesday, May 7 at 6:30 p.m.  We do still 

need volunteers for set up and tear down.  All are 

welcome, invite your friends, weôre saving a seat for 

you!  
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GET INVOLVED 

 

Looking for ways to be involved at St. Lukeôs? 

Here are some one-time commitment events coming up 

where we could use your help with! 

Set up or tear down dinner church on May 7.  (Contact 

Pastor Robyn) 

Invite a friend and attend our Dinner Church on May 7 

at 6:30.  (Contact Pastor Robyn) 

Help with our on-line streaming ministry.  (Contact Pas-

tor Robyn or Brian Joesten) 

Help the Shepherding Ministry team by volunteering to 

send cards or make phone calls to our brothers and sis-

ters in Christ we havenôt seen recently.  (Contact Pastor 

Robyn or Jean Roberts) 

Help our Shepherding team by offering to provide rides 

to worship for our homebound members (contact Jean 

Roberts) 

Help with repairs around church  (Contact Denzil Bell) 

Help make ñhow-toò videos for Sacramental assistants, 

ushers, greeters, tech, etc.  (Contact Pastor Robyn) 

WORSHIP INFORMATION AND  

OPPORTUNITIES 

Our Summer Schedule Begins on May 26, 2019.  

Services will be at 8:30 am (traditional) and 

10:00 (GiG praise service).  Sunday school is on 

break for the summer.  Our regular schedule for 

worship and Sunday school will resume                      

September 8. 

CO-ED IS STILL LOOKING FOR 

PLAYERS FOR SOFTBALL 

The Co-Ed team is still looking for interested 

players for their church softball team so they do 

not have to forfeit any upcoming games. 

Please see Nan Brushaber, Marty Skrzyniecki if 

you have any questions.  

 

THANK YOU TO OUR  

SUPERINTENDENT OF SUNDAY 

SCHOOL 

Abby Holmblad has lead our Sunday School 

over the last 7 to 8 years with grace and                 

wisdom. Under her watchful eye, our Sunday 

School Kids were treated with love and care 

and taught the word of the Lord while having 

fun at the same time.  

We cannot express our sincerest thanks enough 

to Abbyôs time in this role. We look forward to 

Growing in Grace with a new superintendent, 

however, we thank Abby greatly for all of her 

hard work and efforts to make Sunday School 

enjoyable and fun! 

 

 

NEW ADDRESS FOR NICK MAYO 

 

Nicholas Mayo moved right before Easter to Texas for 

work. 

His family wished to share his address with us in order 

to keep up correspondence for anyone who wanted to 

send cards or good thoughts his way. 

If you have any questions, please talk to Jen or Steve 

Mayo. 

Nicholas Mayo  

15708 Landing Creek Ln. 

Roanoke, Tx 76262  

USA 
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Date/Time Greeter Usher Sacrament  Counter  Acolyte Coffee  Lector 

May 5th  

8:30 

 

10:00 

 

                            

11:15 

N Bowlin 

YOU? 

                                 

Mayo  Family 

 

 

Judy 

Sengstock 

YOU?                                

                                   

Folgers, S Fye,       

N Bowlin 

 

Mayo Family  

 

 

Judy 

Sengstock 

YOU?                                

J Warren,                   

P& D Yockey 

 

No communion  

 

 

J Mayo                      

J Sengstock 

 

Georgeson 

              

Weissô 

 

                         

R Gephart   

 

Trent & Jake 

Yeager  

 

 

                   

Blake                

Theodorou      

 

 

Watkins 

 

C Bell 

 

 

 

 

Judy Herr 

May 12th 

8:30 

 

 

10:00 

 

11:15 

 

Halters  

 

 

YOU? YOU? 

 

E Beard YOU  

J Waidelich 

S Trevathan 

K Ressler 

S Tipping  

YOU? YOU? 

 

E Beard YOU 

 

No Communion 

 

 

YOU? YOU? 

 

No Communion 

 

S Tipping 

 

 

D Chase 

 

D Chase  

 

Camden 

Barthle  

 

 

 

Lily & Jackie 

Fair  

 

Comforters  

 

 

 

 

 

G Heigel  

 

 

 

 

J Schoch 

May 19th  

8:30 

 

10:00 

 

11:15 

 

S Ressler  

 

 

 

J Sengstock 

E Beard 

J Waidelich 

S Trevathan 

J Merickel  

 

 

J Sengstock 

E Beard 

C Bell  

S Emerson 

 

 

 

J Sengstock   

YOU? YOU?  

 

S Tipping 

 

D Chase 

 

L Bourn  

 

Austin Clise 

 

 

 

Jack Durivage 

 

L Hafemeister 

B Sedelbaurer 

 

P Yockey 

 

 

 

L Hafemeister 

 

 

March 26th  

8:30 

 

10:00 

 

11:15 

 

J & S Merickel 

 

YOU? YOU? 

 

YOU? YOU?  

 

Warren/Fraley 

S Tipping,                

J Merickel,                

J Bock 

                               

YOU? YOU? 

                                       

YOU? YOU?  

 

 

Georgeson 

 

R Cook 

 

D Chase  

 

Samarra           

Rodriguez 

 

 

Kian & 

Rigdon Freker  

 

Moodyôs  

 

S Ressler 

 

 

 

E Beard  
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May 1st 

6:00 Bell Choir 

7:00 Call Committee 

7:30 Chancel Choir 

May 2nd  

6:30 A Tour of the Bible  

7:00 AA/Al Anon 

7:00 Cardio Drumming 

May 3rd  

May 4th 

MAY THE FOURTH BE WITH YOU 

May 5th 

CINCO DE MAYO 

8:30 & 11:15 Traditional Worship               

Service 

9:30 Coffee Fellowship 

9:45 Sunday School 

10:00 GiG Praise Worship 

3:00 Call Committee 

7:00 Cardio Drumming 

7:00 Scout Troop 777 

May 6th 

10:00 Comforters 

6:00 God Works! 

May 7th 

5:30 Set up for Dinner Church 

6:30 Dinner Church in Koinonia Center 

7:00 Black Swamp HAM Radio Society 

May 8th 

10:00 Luther Haus Bible Study  

6:00 Call Committee 

May 9th 

1:00 Evangelism 

6:30 A Tour of the Bible 

AA/Al Anon 

7:00 Cardio Drumming 

May 10th 

 

May 11th 

Emily Herr / Spike Cress Wedding 

May 12th 

8:30 & 11:15 Service of the Word 

9:30 Coffee Fellowship 

9:45 Sunday School 

10:00 GiG Praise Worship 

7:00 Cardio Drumming 

7:00 Scout Troop 777 

May 13th  

10:00 Comforters  

6:00 God Works! 

Nay 14th 

6:00 Executive Committee Meeting 

7:00 Ministry Team Meetings 

May 15th 

6:00 Call Committee 

6:00 Bell Choir 

7:30 Chancel Choir 

May 16th 

6:30 A Tour of the Bible 

7:00 AA/Al Anon 

7:00 Cardio Drumming 

May 17th 

6:00 Play & Learn Preschool Graduation 

May 18th 

May 19th 

8:30 & 11:15 Traditional Worship 

9:30 Coffee Fellowship 

9:45 Sunday School (Last Day!) 

10:00 GiG Praise Worship 

12:30 LYO 

7:00 Cardio Drumming  

7:00 Scout Troop 777 

May 20th  

10:00 Comforters 

6:00 God Works! 

 

May 21st  

6:30 Church Council 

May 22nd 

10:00 Luther Haus bible study 

11:00 Luther Haus Communion 

6:00 Bell Choir 

7:30 Chancel Choir 

May 23rd 

6:30 A Tour of the Bible 

7:00 AA/Al Anon 

7:00 Cardio Drumming 

7:30 TSO Concert Series Mt. Carmel 

May 24th 

May 25th 

May 26th 

Summer Schedule beginsï through 

September 8th!  

8:30 Traditional Worship 

9:30 Coffee Fellowship 

9:45 Sunday School 

10:00 GiG Praise Worship 

7:00 Cardio Drumming  

7:00 Scout Troop 777 

May 27th 

MEMORIAL DAY. THANK YOU! 

10:00 Comforters 

6:00 God Works! 

May 28th 

May 29th 

6:00 Bell Choir 

7:30 Chancel Choir 

May 30th 

6:30 A Tour of the Bible 

7:00 AA/Al Anon  

7:00 Cardio Drumming 

May 31st 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!! 

May 1st  

Jillian Salas, Collin Emerson,                   

Barb Sedelbauer, 

May 2nd 

Elaine Bodi, Samarra Rodriguez,                         

Diane Paine 

May 3rd 

William Barton, 

May 4th 

Sarah Herr 

May 7th 

Laura Reuss, Patti Yockey 

May 8th 

Harrison Eaton, Steven Mayo, Evie Eaton 

May 9th 

Doug Becker 

May 10th 

Shirley Trevathan, Michael OôShea III 

May 12th 

Lara Gossman, Norman Spohler 

May 13th 

Lillianna Rodriguez, Paul Manor,                         

May 14th 

Cassidy Burton, Mary Jo Schoch 

May 15th 

Benjamin Wright,  

May 16th 

Brylee Smith,  Elizabeth Ingall,                               

Judy Diener,  Jerry Wack 

May 19th 

Michael Nowak, Benjamin Bodi,                                   

Andrew manor,  

May 22nd 

Nan Brushaber  

May 23rd 

Tessa Rosales, 

May 25th 

Brian Jackson, Amelia Burgermeister, 

Tom Bules 

 

Birthday Continued  

May 28th 

James Cornprobst, Marilyn Bexten,  

May 29th 

Ayden Sayles,  

May 30th 

Daniel Lykowski 

May 31st 

Tracy Knauss, Mateo Salas,  

 

 

 

 

MAY ANNIVERSARIES  

May 5th 

Mel & Mary Van Wormer 

May 7th 

Rob & Courtney Barthle  

May 9th 

Steve & Kim Diver 

May 10th  

Megan & Anthony Kimmerly 

Norman & Denise Spohler  

May 11th 

Evelyn & Steve Janick 

May 12th 

Nathan & Alyssa Nieman  

May 20th 

Robin & Robert Burkett 

May 21st 

Doug & Laurie Althaus 

May 22nd  

Harold & Carol Heiden  

May 25th 

Norm & Phyllis Snyder 

May 29th 

Heather & Michael Manore 

To the most loving Church Family,  

The friendship, food, cards, and most 

of all, the Prayers were, and still are, 

much appreciated I have a long way to 

go, but I appreciate all of the kind ac-

tions of this beautiful congregation. 

May God Bless All Of You!  ð 

Doris Lezon  

 

 

The Social Concerns Ministry would 

like to thank all of those who donated 

towards the Easter Food Baskets. The 

recipients were truly grateful and 

thankful for our concern, help and 

prayers.  

 

 

The biggest thanks go out to everyone 

who helped with the Lenten Dinner 

Worships, the Holy Week Worship 

Stewards, our actors, narrators for 

Palm Sunday and Good Friday Tene-

brae, and Easter Sunrise, everyone who 

assisted in the stripping of the altar 

Maundy Thursday, the lily cross on 

Saturday before Easter, and EVERY-

ONE who gave of their time, talents, 

and love to making such a memorable 

Holy Week and Easter.  

We are grateful for all that you do. It 

means so much. 

Erin Beard  

 

We would like to say thank you to eve-
ryone who was there for us and kept us 
in their prayers as we said goodbye to 
Nick and our Grandpa Bud.  As we 
mourn the passing of our grandpa, we 
are so blessed to have our church fami-
ly support us with kind words and 
Christ's love.   Nick is settling in nicely 
at his new job in Texas, but still misses 
us all.  Thank you so much!   

Love the Mayos 
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2019 Easer Flower Dedication 

 

* Barb Sedelbauer ð In memory of Sister, Norma Eisenmann & Howard Sedelbauer 

* Sandra Nieman & Family  ð In memory of Gail Nieman  

* The Warrens ð To the Glory of God and in memory of all who have gone before us.  

* Steve & Jen Mayo ð In memory of our loved ones celebrating Easter with our Lord 

* Gloria Heigel ð In memory of Dave Heigel , Edmund & Angela Rutkowski, George & Nelda Heigel,  

Jeri Madsen  

* Sharon & Mike Harasta ð Remembering our Angel, Stefanie 

* Norman & Phyllis Snyder ð In memory of those who have gone before. 

* Jan Burton ð In memory of Jayne & Marc Kaemming, Fred & Brent Burton; In honor of my church 

Family.  

* Deb Shaulis ð In memory of Clyde Shaulis Sr. Dorothy Shaulis, Bill Moritz; In honor of Jean Moritz 

* Robyn Kistemaker ð In loving memory of Rick Kistemaker; In honor of Anne Kistemaker  

* Ed & Sandy Brushaber ð In memory of Edward H & Rose C Brushaber, Clifford Seals,                                  

Matt  Donaldson, Mim & Pip Trabbic, Grandpa & Grandma Brooks 

* Sue Nieman ð Guy Sr, Guy Jr, Guy III, & Phyllis Wiseman, Lester Nieman  

* Liz Theodorou ð In loving memory of Richard & Sondra Rosswurm 

* Linda Olrich ð In memory of Doug Olrich 

* Ruth Thompson ð In loving memory of Jack Thompson, and son Steven Paul Thompson, Jan & Sarah 

Alverman 

* The Beard Family ð In honor of those who serve, to those we have lost and who have gone home before 

us.  

* Collin & Shawn Emerson ð in loving memory of our Grandson Willie B. Emerson, parents Elizabeth & 

Arlo Emerson, James & Bette Schwyn. 

* Dan Chase ð In memory of Chuck and Jane Chase.  

* Jodi Manore ð In loving memory of my parents Marv & JoAnn and other loved ones who have passed 

away. 

* Burkett & Currie Family ð In memor of Robert Sr. & Iris Burkett, Alva Folk, Joe Folk & Carl Breske. 

* Bob & Robin Burkett ð In honor of our three beautiful grand-daughters Aubrey, Olivia & Kendall Cur-

rie.  

* Kim Haupricht ð In honor of Thomas and Patricia Haupricht  
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tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ 

ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ōŀǎŜōŀƭƭΗ   
 

²I9w9Υ   CLC¢I ¢ILw5 CL9[5  

5!¸Υ   Wǳƭȅ нмΣ нлмф  

¢ƛƳŜΥ  сΥлр ta  

/h{¢Υ   ϷмпΦлл ǇǇ 

 

CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǝŎƪŜǘ όǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎύ 

ŀƊŜǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ aŀȅ 

мнǘƘΦ  

!ƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǎƪ ȅƻǳǊ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ 

aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ¢ŜŀƳΥ  

5ƻǳƎ .ŜŎƪŜǊ  

9Ǌƛƴ .ŜŀǊŘ  

HEART VALVE DISEASE 

     There are 4 valves in your heart that keep the 

blood flowing the right direction.  The names of 

them are the mitral valve, tricuspid valve, pulmonary 

valve, and the aortic valve which have leaflets that 

open and close with each heartbeat.  If  one of the 

valves is not opening or closing properly the blood 

will leak backward causing poor blood flow to the 

rest of the body. 

     Using a stethoscope the Dr. will hear valvular 

heart disease as a heart murmur or abnormal sound.  

Shortness of breath, swelling of the ankles and feet, 

dizziness, and fainting are also among the symp-

toms.  It is possible one could be born with this dis-

ease (congenital).  After one has had Rheumatic Fe-

ver or severe strep or other infections it can damage 

the heart valves.  This disease is also common with 

high blood pressure and diabetes.   If valvular heart 

disease is left untreated one may have heart failure, 

stroke, blood clots, and abnormal heart rhythm.  The 

doctor can diagnose a valvular problem with an 

echocardiogram, and then may order an EKG, chest 

x-ray, a cardiac MRI, cardiac cath and  a stress test. 

     The Dr. may just monitor the disease if no symp-

toms, or try regulating the symptoms with medica-

tions.  However, when the symptoms get worse, sur-

gery is necessary.  There are several surgery options 

now with more research being done.  The invasive 

surgery is when you open the chest to repair or re-

place the affected valve with a mechanical valve, or 

the surgeon may use a valve from a pig, cow or hu-

man heart.  Non invasive (when you do not open the 

chest) new procedures are now often done with an 

insertion of a catheter in your leg or chest, and guid-

ing the catheter  into the heart to replace or repair the 

valve. 

      If you are just being monitored with valvular 

heart disease, you must maintain a healthy diet and 

weight, exercise daily, and avoid tobacco and stress. 

 

Judy Diener R.N.  
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SIGGIôS LUNCH BUNCH 

The ladies' from Siggiôs Lunch Bunch met on May 

1st at Inkyôs Italian on Sylvania.  

In attendance were Nan Brushaber,  Linda & Shirley 

Fleeson, Doris Przeslawski, Marilyn Bexten, Pat 

Arthur, Dory Noble, Linda Olrich, Judy Gephart, 

Judy Schreiber, Deb Shaulis.  

We had a lovely  meal and although there werenôt all 

of us present, we still had a great time. We collected 

$45, which will help the Humane Society of Mon-

roe. 

Next month we will be meeting at Brownstone on 

Alexis Rd on June 4th. If you are interested in join-

ing our group for lunch, please give Nan Brushaber 

a call.  

 

Please join us for fun! 

Nan  

MAY ALTAR FLOWERS 

SUNDAYï May 5th 

In Celebration of Rob & Courtney Barthleôs 14th 

Wedding Anniversary 

In Loving Memory of Sarah Alverman 

SUNDAYï May 12th 

In Memory of George Roby ðby Ann Myers 

In Celebration of Emily & Brayn Cressô Wedding.  

SUNDAY ð May 19th  

In Celebration of Mal & Mary Van Wormerôs 63rd 

Wedding Anniversary. 

Thanks for all of the love of my St. Lukôes Family ð 

From Doris Lezon  

SUNDAYð May 26th 

Sincerest appreciation to those who gave their lives 

to protect our Liberty. ð Erin Beard 

GOOD GRIEFERS 

Letôs try the new restaurant in Temperance. ñSmokehouse 

734ò at 7309 Lewis Ave. Meet on  Thursday, May 9th at 

4:00 p.m. Please call Donna  Lennex if you plan to attend.  

BACKPACK PROJECT 

We will be collecting items to fill 25 backpacks for foster children in Samaratasô care. We will be concentrating on 

items for children from Kindergarten to 4th grade, both boys and girls. While we have enough toothbrushes and 

toothpaste, we are looking for small fleece blankets, small stuffed animals, combs, brushes, shampoo and condition-

er, body wash. We could use coloring books, crayons, colored pencils, small notebooks. We have the backpacks. We 

will put them together the week after Motherôs Day so please bring your items in now until May 19th.  

If anyone has diapers, wipes, to give to  foster care parents when they take in babies. Whatever you choose to do-

nate, please know that it will go to a child who is in desperate need or a family who has a heart big enough to care 

for a child who needs care and love while their parents work to get their life back together.  

SHEPHERDING REQUEST 

WE are looking for help driving some of our members 

to worship who cannot drive on their own. Please 

speak with a member of the team with any questions.  
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Robyn Kistemaker, Pastor    

robyn.kistemaker@stlukeschurch.net 

 

*Or Email* pastor@stlukeschurch.net 

www.stlukeschurch.net                                                                

office@stlukeschurch.net  

Phone 734.847.8275    

 

 

 

 

 

Worship Schedule  

 

8:30 am ð Traditional  Service 

The Majesty of  liturgy, pipe organ, and choral music 

 

9:30- 10:30 am ð Coffee Fellowship 

9:45 am ð Childrenôs Sunday School 

 

10:00 am ð GiG Praise Service   

Contemporary praise, worship, and childrenôs time.   

 

11:15 am ð Traditional Service 

The Majesty of liturgy, pipe organ, and choral music  

 

 

St. Lukeôs Lutheran Church 

1690 Sterns Road 

Temperance, MI  48182 

 


